Regular Monthly Meeting March 12, 2009

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, March 12, 2009 at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

Joshua Lamancusa, Esquire, candidate for Lawrence County District Attorney, introduced himself and spoke to the audience for a brief period.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was given by Officer Cwynar.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Jasons Woods, Phase III subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of Lawrence County Planning Department.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Resolution #3 of 2009, authorizing the use of the 2009 Community Development Block Grant Funds.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen Savannah Gardner Road, stated that potholes should be cleaned out before filling them. What is happening with the position of Chief of Police? Jason Domenick is the Officer in Charge and is in the process of straightening out areas of the Department. Mr. Allen also stated that the meeting is not run according to the handbook. Solititor Cilli, disagrees that the handbook is a guideline but the format currently being used does suffice. Mr. Herman stated that a resolution is in place that limits remarks to three minutes.

Mr. William Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, asked what is being done with demolition of properties? Mr. Herman stated that the Township is working with Lawrence County Social Services on the removal of those types of properties.

Mr. Paul Sanford, 2319 Snake Run Road, asked if any follow up with the coal burner? Mr. Peters stated that the burner was checked several times and that no garbage was being burned during those times. The Township burning ordinance and the suggested

DEP ordinance are being reviewed to develop a new ordinance or amend the current ordinance.

Mr. Ken Langford, Shenango Greens, asked what could be done with a parking problem on Links Drive? Could No Parking Signs be placed along the road. Attorney Cilli, stated that an amendment of the Parking Ordinance would be needed, and to call the police if the roadway is being obstructed.

Tressa Ross, 105 Big Run Creek Road, stated that cars are parking along the roadway are not hers but are people fishing.

Mr. Richard Zorens, Gardner Center Road, asked is there an ordinance on the width of a trailer. Solicitor Cilli, stated that there could be a restriction on double wide with an extension. If it meets all the current codes allowed in the county, however, most older trailer do not meet the current codes.

Mr. Peters stated that a group of doctors would like to put a non-emergency care center in the township. Mr. Allen stated right after the grocery store. Mr. Peters stated that the he hopes the grocery and hardware store would be finalized soon.

Mrtion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.